
 

 

TCV Transmission Licence application – in-person 
submissions 
Monday 7 October 2024, 1-4pm 

Location: Grampians Community Health, Ruby Room, 8-22 Patrick Street, Stawell 

 

Gerald Feeny (Redacted for privacy) 

Published: Yes 

Concerned about granting area licence to Powercor 

Concerned will change the relationship with landowners. 

 

TCV – Because TCV is being sold it is not a fit and proper person to hold a licence.  

The fit and proper person test should include consideration of whether the applicant’s business 
practices are proper, as considered by stakeholders. 

I do not consider TCV’s practices have been proper because: 

1. TCV did not inform landholders in the initial zones that it would be acquired 
2. That information TCV is gathering may be commercialised 

I do not see the need for TCV to hold a licence. The ultimate line builder will need a licence (or 
already have one – eg Ausnet). It seems TCV is seeking a licence to either add value in an 
acquisition and/or to truncate a process. I do not consider either of these a proper purpose. 

 


